TOSU-HT Board Meeting

April 22, 2015

The second meeting of the board for 2015 was held on April 22 at 7:00 at the Brickhouse.  In attendance were President Mike Chema, Past President Jim Zinn, Treasurer Mike Schmidt, VP & Community Service Chair John Harris, Membership Chair Larry Tingley, and Secretary Jim Wallace.

President Mike Chema called the meeting to order and the minutes of the past meeting were approved.  

Treasurer Mike Schmidt distributed a spreadsheet showing the current financial condition of the organization, and several items were discussed.  Current funds balance is $7,000.  Mike reported on behalf of Lisa Schmidt that three applications have been received for the club’s scholarship, and noted a deadline date for selection of May 1.

Past President Jim Zinn, and current chair of Fundraising and Sponsorship, discussed sponsorship and scholarship needs.  He stated that he is awaiting word from Rocco’s Smokehouse and Innovative Screen Solutions regarding sponsorship requests.

In the absence of a permanent Programs and Development Chair, Jim Wallace and Mike Chema continue to work together on this area.  Mike took the lead on organizing our Charter Day program to be held May 4 at Governor’s Land featuring world-renowned OSU neurosurgeon Dr. Ali Rezai, Director and CEO of the Neurological Institute at the university’s Wexner Medical Center.  Mike expects a strong turnout based on reservations made to date.  He detailed efforts to engage the regional medical community, state government representatives, and news media as well as alumni.

Membership Chair Larry Tingley reported on membership status and distributed a spreadsheet, current as of April 21, showing 87 paid members, with several more in process.  Members who have not done so should mail their annual dues to Larry Tingley at 4615 Beacon Hill Dr, Williamsburg, VA 23188.

Community Service Chair John Harris reported on a presentation for Black History Week.  

Mike Chema commended Dick and Deb Shephard for the excellent job they are doing in keeping the club’s web page current.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned

